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Measure Description: 
Directs Department of Human Services to develop pilot program contracting with Yamhill County for provision of 
community-based child welfare services.  
 
Government Unit(s) Affected:  
Department of Human Services (DHS), Counties 
 
Analysis: 
This fiscal impact statement is for the purpose of transmitting the measure from the House Committee on 
Human Services and Housing to the Joint Committee on Ways and Means.  
 
The measure requires the Department of Human Services (DHS) to develop and implement a pilot program for 
the delivery of community-based child welfare services by Yamhill County. DHS is directed to adopt by rule the 
qualification criteria and requirements for Yamhill County to provide child welfare services to the county’s 
residents, integrating the criteria and requirements into a contract with the county. The measure authorizes the 
county to contract with public or private entities to provide child welfare services to the county’s residents. 
 
The measure is anticipated to have an impact on the Department of Human Services and Yamhill County.  
 
A more complete fiscal analysis on the measure will be prepared as the measure is considered in the Joint 
Committee on Ways and Means. 
 


